
 

 
 

On May 2
nd

 2009 the wedding took place at the Parish Church of St. James, Grimsby of Mr 

Matthew Jeffery, the Northern Branch Ringing Master to Miss Lorraine Bateman, the branch 

secretary. It was a bright sunny day and the bells rang out for the happy couple, both before 

and after the service. There were ringers present from the guild at the wedding and also at the 

Evening Reception held at the Hotel Elizabeth. 

 

A group of very well behaved Brownies formed a guard of Honour for their Brown Owl and 

her new husband as they came out of the Church. We wish them both much happiness in their 

future life together. 

 


